
Good Evening Southwest Family, 

This is your proud principal, Dr. Richmond, calling with your updates for the week. Here are your 
announcements for the week of March 30. 

At the Ranch 

-Friday marked the end of the 3rd quarter grading period. I will let you know when report cards are ready. 

-There will be no school on Monday for students due to a teacher workday. 

-On Wednesday, all students will take their final NWEA Map Assessment in reading. It is crucial that 
students bring a fully charged Chromebook to school. 

-On Tuesday and Thursday, groups of 8th graders will travel to the International Civil Rights Museum in 
Greensboro. 

-Campus Life and jazz band will happen on Wednesday. 

-Thursday our 6th grade chorus will travel to the MPA Festival, and Friday 7th grade chorus students will 
travel there as well. 

-From Southwest Elementary School: Principal Llyod and I need to remind our car rider students that 
middle school students should be picked up in the SWMS car rider line and not at SW Elementary in the 
parking lot. Students going over to SWE are not supervised and anything could happen, as well as we 
have many walkers and we need there to be order in our traffic process. Please pick up SWMS students 
in the SWMS car rider line. 

-As a reminder, we are in the push to EOGs. Students need to be here and be focused. Headphones and 
cell phones are huge distractions. If they are out, they will be confiscated and held for parent pickup. 
Please help us keep our students focused and learning. If you need to reach your child during the day, 
feel free to call the front office. We have telephones in every classroom. 

Athletics 

-Softball and baseball will have two games this week. They will play at HOME against Southeast MS on 
Wednesday, and they will play AWAY against Northern MS on Thursday. 

Those are all of your announcements for the week. I look forward to seeing your child’s smiling face at 
Southwest on Tuesday, where we will do the right thing! 

Dr. Richmond 

 


